Sandersville City Council
Working Session Minutes
July 1, 2024 – 4:00 P.M.

[bookmark: _Hlk168385030]Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                          Bryan Long, Electric Director
Mayor Jeffery Smith			        	        Victor Cuyler, Police Chief
Council Member Ben Salter			        Lee Waddell, IT Director
Council Member Deborah Brown		        Kandice Hartley, City Clerk
Council Member Mayme Dennis 		        Robert Eubanks, Public Works Director
Council Member Danny Brown 		        Alex Lowe, Water/Wastewater Director
Sharon Eveland, City Manager		        Dave Larson, Community Development
     		        	
 					
Mayor Andrews called the July 1, 2024 Working Session of the Sandersville City Council to order at 4:00 p.m.

Department Reports:
Council Member Dennis reported that she talked with the City of Brookhaven at the GMA Convention and they shared ideas that they have done in their city to control speeding without having to put speed humps on every street. Council Member Dennis requested that Police Chief Cuyler talk with the City of Brookhaven Police Chief to get ideas for Sandersville.

Electric Director Bryan Long recommended to the council to award a bid to Trees Unlimited for the right of way tree trimming.

Public Works Director Robert Eubanks recommended to the council to award a bid to All Star Concrete Inc for the milling and resurfacing of MLK Jr. Ave. Council Member Danny Brown recommended maybe looking into the stability of the recommended company. The council had discussion and City Manager Eveland recommended tabling the request until she could review the concerns. 

Community Development Director Larson explained there was a public hearing scheduled for the regular session for a special exception request to allow a church to be located at 408 S. Hospital Rd. Director Larson explained that the state has changed requirements as it pertains to building permit fees, and the new fee schedule becomes effective July 1st. Director Larson went on to explain how the new fees would work and could be amended as needed going forward. 
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City Manager Eveland reported that City Auditor Brian Wright has finished the FY2023 budget. Auditor Brian Wright approached the council and reviewed the audit line by line stating that overall it has been a good year for the city. Auditor Wright went on to say that the finance department has always done a great job with the cities finances, and he will miss Brianna. Auditor Wright explained to the council that city finances are very different than other places so it would be good if there were an option in house for the position. 

City Manager Eveland explained the recommended updated purchasing policy that she worked on with Finance Director Wiley and reviewed the main changes to the policy. City Manager Eveland explained that the Public Works Director and the Finance Director positions needed to be filled and that since these are critical positions, she would like approval to hire a recruiting firm to recruit for these positions. City Manager Eveland reviewed the budget calendar for FY 25 explaining that the retreat is set for October 21st.

Council Reports:
Council Member Dennis stated that she learned of a new city tax that cities could implement. City Manager Eveland discussed points that she could recall from the session that she heard about the tax as well.

Council Member Danny Brown asked if there were any updates regarding the hotel. City Manager Eveland responded the project was still moving forward. 

Council Member Ben Salter questioned IT Director Lee Waddell about the internet at the Recreation Department. Director Waddell explained issues that were going on and that it’s a work in progress.  




























Sandersville City Council
Meeting Minutes
July 1, 2024- 5:00 p.m.

Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                          Bryan Long, Electric Director
Mayor Jeffery Smith			        	        Victor Cuyler, Police Chief
Council Member Ben Salter			        Lee Waddell, IT Director
Council Member Deborah Brown		        Kandice Hartley, City Clerk
Council Member Mayme Dennis 		        Robert Eubanks, Public Works Director
Council Member Danny Brown 		        Alex Lowe, Water/Wastewater Director
Sharon Eveland, City Manager		        Dave Larson, Community Development

	      	 						
Mayor Andrews called the June 3, 2024, meeting of the Sandersville City Council to order at 5:13 p.m. 

Council Member Salter, gave the invocation and IT Director Waddell led the pledge to the American Flag.
 
Approval of Consent Agenda
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. (Attachment A)

a. Adopt Minutes: June 17, 2024
b. Adopt Resolution # 2024-13: A Resolution amending the schedule of fees and charges for the City of Sandersville.
c. Adopt Resolution #2024-14: A Resolution appointing Mayor Pro Tem Jeffery Smith as voting delegate on the Municipal Electric Authority of Georgia election committee and the Electric Director Bryan Long as the alternate voting delegate. 
d. Approve the date of October 21, 2024 for the Budget Planning Session.

Public Hearing:
Council Member Salter made a motion to enter into a public hearing. Request 2024-05; Request is a Special Exception/ Use to allow a church to be located in a C-2 zone (General Business). The property is located at 408 S. Hospital Rd., Sandersville, GA 31082, parcel # S37-014, owned by True Love Christian Fellowship Church. Council Member Dennis seconded and the motion passed unanimously. (Attachment B)

Mayor Andrews asked if anyone was present at the meeting to speak in favor or against the special exception request. There were no comments. 


Motion to approve or deny request 2024-05; 
Council Member Dennis made a motion to request a Special Exception/Use to allow a church to be located in a C-2 zone, located at 408 S Hospital Rd. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Tree Trimming Bid Award:
Council Member Danny Brown made a motion to award a bid to Trees Unlimited, for the 2024 tree trimming services not to exceed $70,000. Council Member Salter seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment C)

Milling and Resurfacing Bid: 
Council Member Dennis made a motion to table a bid to All Star Concrete, Inc., in the amount of $224,000 for the MLK Jr. Ave milling and resurfacing project. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Ordinance 2024-02:
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to award a bid to All Star Concrete, Inc., in the amount of $224,000 for the MLK Jr. Ave milling and resurfacing project. Council Member Danny Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Recruitment Services:
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to authorize the City Manager to select and negotiate contracts for recruitment services for the Director of Public Works and the Finance Director in an amount not to exceed $40,000 except that the Mayor may authorize an additional $5,000 if necessary. Council Member Salter seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Mayor Andrews commented that the local candidate needs to be considered. 

Public Comment:
Citizen Cassandra Jackson thanked the City for there participation in the Juneteenth event. 
Citizen Frank Simmons requested that a sign for St. Galilee Church to be placed at Tybee Street and E. McCarty.
Citizen Cassandra Jackson introduced Juneteenth queen Jordan Bell to the council. 
Citizen Frank Simmons thanked the Mayor and Council for getting all the improvements on Hines Street. 

Adjournment:
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously adjourned.


							
                            Jimmy Andrews, Mayor 
																		            __________________________________________
                                  Kandice Hartley, City Clerk

						__________________________________________
 Date

